No.

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCcHOOL DISTRICT

AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC: | Donations
SUBMITTED BY: Roberto J. Santos of Superintendent

APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:

DATE ASSIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION: _ June 22,2011

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this will be
attached to minutes.

The following are donations over $1000

Washington Middle School received a donation of $25,000.00 from H.E.B.

Alexander High School Magnet received a donation of $17,000.00 from Lamar Bruni Vergara Trust.
Student Services Department received a donation of $6,000.00 from Conoco Phillips.

Centeno Elementary School received a donation of $5,000.00 from The Laura Bush Foundation for
American Libraries.

United South High School Auto Body Club received a donation of $1,000.00 from City of Laredo.

LBJ High School Band received a donation of $3,000.00 from LBJ Band Booster Club.

LB]J High School Wolves Historical Organization received a donation of $1,700.00 from LBJ WHO Club
Booster,

el
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The following are donations under $1000
LBJ High School Wolves Historical Organization received a donation of $838.50 from WHO Club parents,
LBJ High School Wolves Historical Organization received a donation of $305.00 from LBJ teachers.
LBJ High School Wolves Historical Organization received a donation of $100.00 from Ms. Maggie Martinez.
United South High School ROTC received a donation of $200.00 from Laredo Detachment Marine Corps League,
Kennedy-Zapata Elementary School Third Grade Student Activity Fund received a donation of $100.00 from Texas
Style Body Shop.
Trautmann Middle School Student Activity received a donation of $605.00 from Dr. David Cruz.
United D.D. Hachar Elementary School received a donation of 7 bicycles with a total value of $575.00.
Clark Elementary School received a donation of $300.00 from Clark PTC.
Student Services Department received the following donations for the purchase of prizes for the 8 Annual
Anti-Gang Poster Contest: $150.00 — Judge Oscar Martinez

$50.00 — Co. Treasurer Delia Perales

$200.00 - City Councilman Mike Garza

$50.00 — UISD Board Member/Co. Constable Ricardo Rodrigurez

$50.00 — Judge Ramiro Veliz

$50.00 — Mrs. Lulu Garza — Intercon Carriers

$75.00 (3-$25.00 Gift Cards) — Wal Mart

$690.00 - iPod Touch (2-$230.00 ea.) - Isidro Alaniz

$200.00 — Leyendecker Construction
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Grand Total: $63,438.50

RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations.

BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other
Revenues, Grants from Private Sources




FOI CHILDREN

D INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Mr. David H. Gonzalez

Principal
To: Mr. Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent
From: Mr. David H. Gonzalez ‘&
Subject: Donation
Date: May 27, 2011

George Washington Middle School has received the following donation:
52712011 HEB $25,000.00
We respectfully request that you place this item on the next board meeting agenda for

approval by the board. George Washington Middle School is very appreciative for the
generous donation.

George Washington Middle School
10306 River Bank Drive ® Laredn. Texas 78045 @ (956} 473-7600 & Fax (956} 473-7699
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2D INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT
Suparrandon

Muy 18, 2011
Mr, Santos.,

This lettcr s to inform you that once again. the Lamar Bruni Vergara Trust
hus awarded 1. B. Alexander TTigh School Magnet with a $17.000.00 grant to fund
our DocPrep Summer Internship at Buylor College of Medicine in Houston, TX. A
total of {ifteen magnet students and three teachers will be traveling to Llouston, 1°X
from June 12-18, 2011, This intemship includes lowrs of the numerous hospitals at
the medical center and specilic treatments and surgeries throughout the weck. This
is a once in a lifctime expericnec that the students will cherish forever.

Sincerely, .

Elvira C. Gaona
AHMS Magnet Dean

J. 3. Alexunder High Schoul
Magpnet Tor Health Neienee
Hivirn Cnona, Misgnael 1ean

3600 L. Dol Mar Bivg,  Lagedo, Tenas 78041 hone: (9536) 4735860 1fax: (9561470 sy



FDR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Sandra Cavazos
Executive Director for Student Services

To: Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: Sandra C . s, Executive Director of Student Services
Date: June 8, 2011

Subject: Monetary Donation/Conoco Phillips

Student Services Department has received a monetary donation from Conoco Phillips that will be
used towards the purchase of uniforms for students in grades PXK - 12" With the Board’s
approval we would like to graciously accept the following donation:

Conoco Phillips $6,000.00 received 06/08/11

Cc:  Enrique Rangel, Assistant Superintendent
Eduardo Zufiiga, Associate Superintendent

201 Lindenwood Dr. - Laredo, Texas 78045 - (956) 473-6319 - Fax (956) 473-6490
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2D INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendant

FROM: M. H. Arambula-Ruiz
Principal

DATE: May 30, 2011

SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF DONATION

We have received $5,000.00 in a grant to our school from The Laura Bush
Foundation for American Libraries. This money will be used to buy books for

our library.

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting Agenda for acceptance and
approval by the Board of Trustees.

Thank you.

R. C. Centeno Elementary School
Mearia H. Arambula-Ruijz, Poncipal
2710 LaPita Mangana Road ¢ Laredo, Texas 78046 e (956) 473-8800 ¢ Fax (956) A73-8899
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THE LAURA BUSH FOUNDATION
FOR AMERICA'S LIBRARIES

May 23, 2011

Ms, Analine Johnson

Librarian

Rodoifo C. Centeno Elementary School

2710 La Pita Mangana Road

Laredo, TX 78046

Re: Grant # 12000412

Dear Ms. Johnson:

On behalf of The Laure Bush Faundation for America’s Libraries, itis my pleasure to Inform you that Redolfo C. Centeno
Elementary School has been selected to receive a $3,000.00 grant. These funds are to be used o purchase school library
books, as described in the grant application. .

By accepting this check, your school agrees 10 the following

P The grant will be used solely for the purpose stated in the grant award letter; any modifications must receive The
Foundation's priar spproval.

$  The grant will be spent in accordance with the Foundation's purchasing guidelines. Please note a copy of the
purehasing guidelines is enclosed.

% The funds must be returned to The Laura Bush Foundation if the funds are not allocated during the 11-month
grant period beginning on the date of the grant award.

»  Grantee will adhere to the following reporting requirement;

Report Due Date
Final Report May 1, 2012

Pleaze note an electronic version of the final repon format was previously forwarded vis e-mail; a hard copy of the final
report format is also enclosed. The final report ean be forwarded via e-mall or mail to Laura Bush Foundation, ¢/0 The
Community Foundatian for the National Capital Region, 1201 15% Street, NW, Sulte 420, Washington, D€ 20005,
areid@cfner.org, ) :

When mentioning this grant in publications, please acknowledge The Laura Bush Foundation for America's Libraries.

[ is nOT necessary to issue B tax receipt for this donation, as The Laura Bush Foundation for America's Libraries, is a
component fund under The Community Foundation for the Nationa! Capital Region, a 501(cH3) public charity.

Any questions or comments can be directed 1o me at (202) 263-4774, areid@cfncr.org,
Congratulations and best wishes for your continued success.
Sincerely,

Alicia Reid
Director, Grants Administration

Enclosures

1201 15th Street, NW 1 Suite 420 + Washington, DC 20005 - ph 202-955-5890 + fax 202-955-8084
A Fund of the Community Foundation for the Nationa! Capital Region



FOR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto 1. Santos

Superintendent
To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent
From: David R. Canales, Principal D
* Subject: Donation
Date: June 2, 2011

The United South High School Auto Body Club has received the following donation:

City of Laredo. ....ooeevve i $ 1,000.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by
the board. ,

The United South High School Auto Body Club is very appreciative to the above-mentioned
organization for the generous donation.

United South High School
David R. Canales, Principal
4001 Ave. Los Presidentes ®Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-5400 ® Fax (956) 473-5599
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UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto § Santos
Superintendent

To:  Roberto ] Santos, Superintendent

From: Maggie Martinez, Principal m’:ﬁb' .

Date: 6-02-2011

Re:  Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donations given to Lyndon B Johnson High

School, We respectfully request that these iterns be placed on the agenda for the next board
meeting for approval:

The LBJ Band Booster Club for donating $3000.00 to the LBJ Band

WHO Club parents for donating a total of $838.50 to the LBJ Wolves Historical
Organization

1 87 *eachers for donating $305.50 to the Wolves Historical Organization

8] WHG Club Booster for donating 31,700.9¢ to the LBJ Wolves Hisiorical
Organization :

Ms. Maggic Martinez, principal for donating $100.00 to the Wolv=s Historical
Crrganization

Lyndon B Johnson High School would like to thank the mentioned organizations for their
generosity and their support of our students at LBJ HS.

Thank you.

4

Lyndon B, Jobnson High School
Maggie Mariinez, Principal
$626 Cielito Lindo Blvd. & Laredo, Texas 78046 @ (956) 473-5100 ® Fax (956) 473-5281



FOR CHILDREN

Robetto J. Sanfos
Superintendent

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintg

From: David R. Canales, Principa
Subject: Donation
Date: June 2, 2011

The United South High School ROTC group has received the following donation:

Laredo Detachment Marine Corps League.........coevivniviiiininenneinennnen $200.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by .
the board.

The United South High School ROTC group is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization
for the generous donation.

RCND
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United South High School
David R. Canales, Principal
4001 Ave. Los Presidentes ®Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-5400 ® Fyx (956} 473-5599



FOR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Thelma J. Martinez-
Principal

DATE: May 25, 2011

SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF DONATION

Texas Style Body Shop, has made a $100.00 donation to the Third Grade
Student Activity Fund of our school.

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting Agenda for acceptance

and approval by the Board of Trustees.

Thank you.

Kennedy-Zapata Elementary School
Thelma J. Martinez, Principal
3809 8. Espejo-Molina Road e Laredo, Texas 78046 e (956) 473-4100 @ Fax (956) 473-4199



UISD Board of Trustees
Pat Campos
President
District 3

Juan Antonio Molina, Jr.
Vice President
District 4

Juan Roberto Ramirez

‘Secretary
District 6

Ricardo Molina, Sr.
Parliamentarian
Pistrict 1

Ricardo Rodriguez
Member
District 5

Judd Gilpin
Member
District 7

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT
Raymundo Gonzalez I, Principal
Trautmann Middle Scheol

TO: ROBERTO J. SANTOS, SUPERINTENDENT
FROM: * RAYMUNDO GONZALEZ, I Poge
SUBJECT: DONATION

DATE: May 5, 2011

TRAUTMANN MIDDLE SCHOOL STUDENT ACTIVITY “Athletics -PE”
HAS RECEIVED THE FOLLOWING DONATION:

$ 605.00 from Dr. David Cruz (Cash)

WE RESPECTFULLY REQUEST THAT YOU PLACE THIS ITEM ON THE
NEXT BOARD MEETING AGENDA FOR APPROVAL BY THE BOARD.
TRAUTMANN MIDDLE SCHOOL IS VERY APPRECIATIVE FOR THIS
GENEROUS DONATION.

é%majﬁwz,ézyﬁggfékwﬁ% d%n@(zﬁ%_
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Central Office

201 Lindenwoed Drive
Laredo, Texas 78045
Phona: (936) 473-6219
Facsimile: (956) 728-8691
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UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

MEMORANDUM

TO: Mr. Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

FROM: Fernando Garcia
Principal QW
DATE: May 13, 2011

United D. D. Hachar received the following donations in May:

Modern Machine Shop, made a donation of 7 bicycles to United D. D. Hachar students at
an estimated $80 per bicycle for a total of $575.

We respectfully request you place these items on the next Board Meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance by the U.I.S.D. Board of Trustees. Your attention to this matter is
greatly appreciated.

Amount: $575.00

United D. D. Hachar Elementary School
“RECOGNIZED CAMPUS”
Fernando Garcia, Principal
1003 Espejo Molina Road - Rio Bravo, TX 78046 - (956) 473-3000— Fax (956) 473-3099

Itis the palicy of Uniled 1.5.D. not to discriminate an the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, or handicap in its programs, services, or activities as required by Title Wi
of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Title 1X of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Sectien 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1873, as amended.

Es norma de United 1.5.0. el no discriminar por motivas de raza, color, origan nacional, sexo ¢ impedimento, en sus programas, servicios ¢ actividades, tal como lo
requieren el Titulo VI de la Ley de Derechos de 1564, segin enmienda; ! Titulo [X de las Enmiendas en la Educacion de 1972, y ta Seccién 504 dela Ley de
Rehabilitacion de 1973, seglin enmienda.



FOR CHILDREN

Roberto Santos
Superintendent

To: Roberto J. Santos

From: Linda C. Castillo, Principal
Subject: Donation

Date: June 6, 2011

To Whom It May Concern:

Clark Elementary School is has received a monetary donation of $500.00 dollars from the Clark PTC
for our Students end of the year awards. We request this item be placed on the agenda for approval at
the next board meeting,

Clark Elementary School greatly appreciates the Clark PTC for this generous and attentive donation.

Clark Elementary School
Linda C. Castillo, Principal
500 W. Hillside Rd., Laredo, Texas 78041 (956) 473-4600 Fax (956) 473-4699



FOR CHILOAEN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT
Sandra Cavazos
Executive Director for Student Services

To: . Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: SandiaWCavgzos, Executive Director of Student Services
Date: May 17, 2011

Subject: Donations

Student Services Department hosted the 8th Annual Anti-Gang Poster Contest on May 11, 2011.
Student Services Department received 3 I-Pods and monetary donations that were used toward
the purchase of prizes for the winners of the 8th Annual Anti-Gang Poster Contest. With the
Board’s approval we would like to graciously accept the following donation:

Tudge Oscar Martinez = $150.00

County Treasure Delia Perales = $50.00

City Council District 1 Mike Garza = § 200.00

UISD Board Member/Webb County Constable Richard Rodriguez = $50.00
Judge Ramiro Veliz = $50.00

Intercon Carriers — Mrs. Lulu Garza = $50.00

Walmart — 3 ($25.00 Gift Cards) = $75.00

iPod Touch - 3 (230.00 ea.) = $690.00°

Leyendecker Construction = $200.00

oo Ny koW

Total Monetary Donations as of 05/10/11: $1,515.00

Cc:  Enrique Rangel, Associate Superintendent
Eduardo Zufiiga, Assistant Superintendent

201 Lindenwood Dr. - Laredo, Texas 78045 - (956) 473-6319 - Fax (956) 473-6490
1



